
Lincsters 
Lincoln Hills Golf Course  

W: https://www.lincsters.com   

E: jmhgolfer@sbcglobal.net  

 

The quickest way to offend other golfers is not by your lack of 
golfing ability, but by your lack of golf etiquette. 

 
Captain’s Corner: 
 
After a dismal finish to last year we have had some glorious sunny days. 
Let’s hope it continues through at least our first fun tournament. 
 
Thank you to those who attended the General Meeting. If you were 
unable to attend, please read the minutes. We have exciting things 
happening – most importantly transitioning to our new Member Planet 
Website.  We will be holding traiining sessions, which you will need to 
attend to receive a log on to this new system.  
 
We had an inpromptu rules session, given by Laura Niles, on a play day  
where we had a freeze delay. It was very informative and showed that 
we need to plan more sessions.  Reminder: NCGA has excellent videos  
and demonstrations of rules 
 
I also wish to thank those people who have stepped up to help with 
tournaments.  We have a fun year planned and without volunteers  
nothing would be possible.  It takes a village and we certainly have an 
awesome group of ladies. 
 
Hit them long and straight, 
Jane Hall 
Captain 

 

 

Captain’s Newsletter – February 2025 
 

 

     

February Birthdays 

Marisue Flannigan Feb. 1 

Sharon McMillan Feb. 2  

Gay Gladden           Feb. 4 

Judy Matson Feb. 4 

Carol Shuey       Feb. 6 

Mimi Milla Feb. 7 

Jan Varin Feb. 10 

Carolyn Conyers Feb. 11 

Barbara Wobser Feb. 12 

Debbie Clawson Feb. 13 

Cheryl Brindley Feb. 16 

Patty Owens Feb. 16 

Alison Phillips Feb. 22 

Lynn Hamman Feb. 28 
 

 

Remember, we play by NCGA rules.  We count all 
stokes, including a “wiff”, and we putt out. 

If you disagree with a player’s score, or have a 
question about a penalty stroke, do not sign the 
score card. Bring it to the scoring committee for the 
situation to be reviewed.  If a score is inaccurate, all 
members signing the card are disqualified. 

 

Will You Be 
My 

Sweetheart 
Tournament 

 
 February 12 Hills 

Big/Little Sister 
Tournament 

March 26th 



 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

 

 
 

February Schedule – Shotgun 1:00 PM 
Be in your cart, ready to roll by 12:45 PM 
Feb 5 – Hills 
Feb 12 – Hills (Valentine Tournament) 
Feb 19 – Hills 
Feb 26 - Orchard 

Message From The Pro Shop 

 

New Members 2025 

Wanda Ivaldi 
Ida Cici 
 
Their profiles will soon 
be posted on the 
website 

 
 
 

 
 
Thank you to all of our 
volunteers. Please contact 
Susan Friedlund if you 
would like to help on a 
tournament. The more the 
merrier! 
 
sfriedlund@gmail.com 
 
 

 

 

Woman’s Nine Hole Golf Association – WNHGA 
Travelling Golf Group 

As a Lincsters you may also join WNGHA. This fun sub-group can attend 

events at 32 private country clubs in Northern California and pay no 

green fees.  Dues: $30.00 per calendar year 

Go to the Lincsters web page, on the top bar click WNGHA to access 

the 2025 application and find out more. 

A Selection of Upcoming events: 

May 1 – Rancho Murieta CC, Rancho Murieta 

Sept 23 – Lake of the Pines CC, Auburn 

January Low Net Winners 
It’s a tie!  Congratulations to Marisue Flannigan and Marie Bossert 

January started off a little wet but I can’t believe what kind of turn it’s taken for the better.  The 
weather has been amazing and that should be continuing into February so we are sure to see more 
and more golfers enjoying the courses. Many of you have renewed your membership for this year 
which is great to see and if anyone has yet to do so, let us know if you have any questions or need 
help renewing your membership.  

We continue to lose range balls and baskets from the range which is constantly causing our range 
balls to deplete and we’ve had some struggles keeping up with the machine so I need to kindly ask 
everyone to not remove balls, baskets or the rubber tees from the range. We also continue to struggle 
with keeping private golf carts away from the greens on a regular basis and this is a constant problem.  
We do this to keep the closely mown areas in the best shape possible especially in the winter months 
when the grass is thinner than normal.  Please help us out and keep your carts 30 yards from the 
greens and 15 yards if you are handicapped.  I continue to see carts very frequently parked close to 
the green and since we can’t have someone out on the course monitoring it at all times, please help 
us out and respect the cart rules.  If we continue to see carts get to close to the greens, the next step 
will be to rope off every green so no carts can get close to the green and I would hate to have to 
resort to that so we need your help as much as possible. 

Thanks 
Chad Bennett, PGA -General Manager  


